City of West Point Council Meeting Minutes Special Meeting August 30, 2022 6:00 PM West Point School

Mayor Billy Ash called the meeting to order at 6:00 PM. Mayor Ash lead in the Pledge of Allegiance. Present were: Mayor Billy Ash, City Clerk/Treasurer Gaye Moore, City Attorney Jennifer Hall Assistant City Clerk/Finance Dwayne Culver and Council members: Joseph Frost, Annette Baker, Fran Moore, and Richard Ciresi.

Ordinance 2022-05:

Mayor Ash recommended to change the ordinance for the regular meeting place to West Point School Building, it has to have a fixed meeting time and place. Jennifer Hall stated it needs to be set as a place and time for the general public to know.

Fran Moore presented an amendment to the ordinance for a regular meeting place. Joseph Frost read amended ordinance 2022-05. Joseph Frost made a motion to accept this ordinance. Richard Ciresi seconded the motion. Joseph Frost, Annette Baker, Fran Moore and Richard Ciresi all voted yes. Motion passed. Ordinance read and passed as an emergency reading due to the Council Chamber being moved before the meeting place was amended.

Mayor Ash recommended real property lower to .365 personal property to .391 and bank deposits stay the same. Dwayne Culver presented the proposed tax rate for 2022. Gaye Moore read ordinance 2022-06 Richard Ciresi made a motion f real property .365 and .313personal property tax and bank deposit stay the same.

Ordinance was read as an emergency reading because of the time deadline to get it tax rate to the County Clerk's Office. Richard Ciresi made a motion to pass the ordinance. Joseph Frost seconded the motion. Joseph Frost, Annette Baker, Fran Moore and Richard Ciresi all voted yes. Motion passed.

Dwayne Culver presented a proposal from Verizon, they are doing a property search to build Verizon tower. The property they are looking at is the city property on the other side of Beverly's Mobile Home Park. They need a 100 X100 plot with a 15-year lease. Richard Ciresi suggest they looked at other pieces of our property since there were developers possibly interested in this piece of property. Mayor Ash asked the council if they were interested in Verizon to look at other properties. Council agreed.

ADJOURNMENT

Richard Ciresi made a motion to adjourn Joseph Frost seconded the motion. Joseph Frost, Annette Baker, Fran Moore, and Richard Ciresi all voted yes. Meeting adjourned at 6:37PM

William C. Ash, Mayor

dundra Gaye Moore, City Clerk/Treasurer